


costs.  Did it ever occur to any of the powers that be that perhaps some of the people cannot 
afford to purchase the items that would help them save on their energy costs.  They just do not 
have the money to make these changes.  They cannot afford more insulation, they cannot afford a 
new furnace, they cannot afford solar panels, etc., etc., etc.  It is not just seniors there are a lot of 
people who are living pay cheque to pay cheque.  Your time of use programs are impacting 
adversely on young families and seniors.  Where exactly do you intend senior persons to live 
when they can no longer afford to live in their homes due to high hydro rates?   

We also noticed that the new HYDRO POLICE with their BROWN and black uniforms were in 
Kingston recently doing training on the CFB Firing Range.  I did not know that you are so afraid 
of the populace that you now have to have a separate police force.   
 
The current CEO of Ontario Power Generation, Tom Mitchell topped the sunshine list with an 
annual salary and benefits of $1.714  million.  111,438 public sector workers are making more 
than $100,000 and OPG and Hydro One have 12,500 employees, 1,000 more than in 2013.  We 
the people of Ontario want this rape of the taxpayer to stop!  
 
We want to know what Hydro One has planned  for seniors who will be getting ill next winter 
because they cannot afford to heat their homes effectively.  The past two winters have been two 
of the coldest on record and of course that is directly attributable to climate change caused by 
carbon emissions. Oh, by the way, wood burning contributes even more carbon to our 
atmosphere and a majority of people especially in rural areas are using more and more wood 
every year to heat their homes.  Hydro One is contributing a lot to our greenhouse gas emissions 
and with the new gas plants that will make it even worse. You have been abusively punishing 
young families by having high hydro rates in the 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. time frame and early morning 
when families are getting breakfast in the winter months.  The medical experts say that you 
should eat your evening meals early and not eat after 7:00 p.m. to live a healthy lifestyle.  So, 
Hydro One is also contributing to bad health in Ontario as well.  We have lost thousands of jobs 
in Ontario with businesses that have left to relocate in the U.S., South America, Mexico and 
other countries and one of 
the major factors that they cited in their decision was the cost of hydro electric power.  
 
You also state that you can impact on a person’s credit rating if they do not pay their bills on 
time.  It seems to me that this is fairly equivalent to tactics used by the mafia or loan 
sharks.  “Hey – we’re gonna break your knees if you don’t pay up.”  Do we detect an air of 
fascism forming in Ontario?  Hey, the brown shirts, the strong arm tactics, the abuse of a position 
of power, pardon the pun!  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Margaret Knapp 
 
c.c.  Rosemarie Leclair, CEO, Ontario Energy Board 
 




